
We hope you are enjoying our Maths NewsleƩers. We have included the strategies that we use for 
teaching maths in class, alongside some online resources and acƟviƟes for your child to try at home. 

Maths Masterclass 
Year 6: Summer 1 

Symmetry and reflection 
 

Following on from our geometry unit we will be 
looking at symmetry and reflecƟon. We will look  

at how to reflect shapes in an axis and look at 
lines of symmetry as part of properƟes of a 

shape. 
 
 

Fractions, decimals and percentages 
 
We will be recapping our knowledge on fractions, 
decimals and percentages as this is a big part of 
the arithmetic paper. Children will need to be able 
to know equivalent fractions, decimals and per-
centages.  
 
 
 

Problem solving 
 

We will be looking at problem solving this term 
which may involve working backwards and solv-
ing two step problems.  
The first step is to start with the end result. The 
next step is to work backwards step-by-step to 
undo the problem. By doing this, it can be de-
termined how much was had at the beginning.  
 
Sam’s mum leŌ a plate of cookies on the counter. 
Sam ate 2 of them, his dad ate 3 of them and they 
gave 12 to the neighbour. At the end of the day, 
only 4 cookies were leŌ on the plate. How many 
cookies did she make altogether?  

 
Can you solve this? 

 

Circles 
 

As part of our geometry, we will be looking at 
illustraƟng and naming parts of circles including 
radius, diameter and circumference and know 

that the diameter is twice the radius. 
 

 



Maths at Home 
Ideas to try at home 

 
When I go shopping I like to try and guess the 
price of my groceries by rounding the prices at 
the Ɵll. Why don’t you try next Ɵme you go shop-
ping? Were you higher or lower than the total? 

 
 
 

Please try to spend 10-15 minutes pracƟsing Ɵmes 
tables as oŌen as  possible to support fluency. Fast 
recall of Ɵmes tables really helps children when they 
solve problems and do more complex maths!  

Family challenge 

Homework 
Children will have to complete one ten minute test in each of their homework books– 
SPaG , Reading and Maths. These will be due in on a Thursday. Children are welcome to 
aƩend SATs club on a Monday to complete these with support from teachers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Although we are not seƫng work on SATS companion currently, the children are sƟll wel-
come to use it to pracƟse and watch any videos on areas they sƟll find tricky. 


